EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Thursday 29th November 2018 at 7.00pm in the Harness Room at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 	      
Present:	Mr Matthew Barnes (Vice Chairman)
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	Mrs Annie Lovelass
	
In attendance:	County Cllr Brooks
	District Cllr Barry Quinn
	Liz Maidment (Clerk)

18/19/054    Public Participation Period
	        No members of the public were in attendance
18/19/055    Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllr Pinnock and Cllr Weld
18/19/056    Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
                     None
18/19/057   Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 25th September 2018
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 25th September 2018 were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman.
18/19/058   Reports
a)    County Report
i) It was explained that due to the Shadow Authority in place, the roles of County and District now overlap. Debbie Ward, who was Chief Executive of Dorset County Council has now left and Mike Harris is currently serving as the Interim Executive until Matt Prosser takes over when Dorset Council is launched. Christchurch Council’s objection has been ruled out by the Secretary of State and they will now be joining Poole and Bournemouth.
ii) The bypass was discussed with the Garrison Commander who oversees both Lulworth and Bovington and the matter has gone up internally within the Defence Infrastructure Organisation. The project will benefit Parish, County and especially the MOD as they are currently obliged to maintain the road.
b)    i)	A lot of District meetings have been cancelled as there is no substantial business to conduct as items are transitioning to the Shadow Executive. The Local Government Boundary Commission report has been published. During the consultation period Wool Parish commented that they would prefer to have Bovington and Wool in the same ward. The new arrangement is to have East and West Lulworth, Chaldon Herring, Bere Regis, Wool and Bovington all in one ward with two councillors covering it. Other changes include a 3 member ward for around Sandford, Lytchett Minister and Upton. It was commented upon that it is sometimes difficult to have multi member wards, especially if the councillors belong to different parties. However, it all depends on who is elected and how they split the roles which quite often is done a geographic basis.
iii) The Task and Finish Group have had one meeting and will meet again to oversee the draft constitution. Other items to be discussed are the organisation structures and protocols such as planning. It was asked if there would be a new licensing committee for Bestival and it was confirmed that yes, there will be and it will likely be consisted of a committee of fifteen. For items such as Bestival subcommittees will be formed, although there is uncertainty as to where they will meet.  They could meet locally, for example, at Lulworth Castle and public can attend, however they cannot speak unless they submit a representation. There is talk of maintaining some hubs like Westport House. Unfortunately, some offices in East Dorset have already been sold.
iv) The Bestival drop in session was run on the 6th November.
v) The Local Plan Review consultation will end on the 3rd December. There has been some misinformation about building 108 houses in West Lulworth. This is not true as the sites were put through by the landowners, but it does not mean they will be built as no planning applications have been submitted.
18/19/059  Planning Applications, Planning Appeals or Tree Works
a) TWA/2018/232 Glebe House, BH20 5QQ. (T1) Sycamore - fell; (T2) Birch x3 - fell; (T3) Beech - crown lift by 3m on the house side, crown thin by 10%; (T4) Beech - crown thin by 20%; (T5) Beech and oak - crown lift by 2m, remove epicormic growth; (T6) Beech - crown thin by 20%; (T7) Poplar - fell; (T8) Cherry - fell; (T9) Scots pine - fell; (T10) Sycamore - fell; (T11) Oak - crown thin by 10% - East Lulworth Conservation Area.
The Parish Council has no comments or objections.
b) Glebe House, BH20 5QQ. (T1) Oak - reduce by 1m over garage; (T2) Sycamore - reduce by 1-2m; (T3) Beech - lift crown by 4m, crown thin by 15%; (T4) Beech - crown thin by 15%; (T5) Beech - crown thin by 15-20%; (T6) Poplar - fell and replant with oak or copper beech; (T7) Pine - fell; (T8) Cherry - fell and replant; (T9) Lime - reduce by 2m - East Lulworth Conservation Area
                            The Parish Council has no comments or objections.
18/19/060 Camp Bestival
i) It has been reported in the media that the Police are listed as an unsecured creditor with money of £140k owed for policing the festivals. It was discussed that a lot of small businesses are still waiting for their money. It was questioned as to why they were not insured for bad weather and it was suggested that the amount would be too large.
ii) The theme for next year’s Camp Bestival will be Heroes Vs Superheroes. The line up will be announced later in the month. 
18/19/061   Highways and Footpaths
i) Cllr Manuel has reported the potholes and they were repaired within eight days.
ii) The split in the road by Cockles will be reported online by Cllr Barnes.
iii) The Mount Pleasant Road is in need of repair. The Parish Council is unsure whether it is a private or council highway. It was tarmacked by the Council so the likelihood is that it is a council road. County Cllr Brooks will investigate.
a) Finger Post
The finger post is currently being made by Cllr Pinnock and it is hoped that it will be ready by Christmas. The Clerk has applied to the CPRE for a grant to cover the costs and is currently waiting for the outcome.
18/18/062    Telephone Kiosk
                     It was suggested a few months ago to have a defibrillator in the kiosk at the Shaggs. Cllr Barnes is currently investigating it. The other kiosk will become a library with Cllr Pinnock installing shelving. A request has been put out for donations of books. It was suggested by Cllr Pinnock to have a sign saying “Smallest Public Library and Reading Room in Dorset”. If the Parish Council is eligible for the signpost grant it was agreed that the money previous allocated to the signpost maybe used to spend on having a professional to paint the kiosks.
18/19/063    Correspondence Report 
a)  Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report (attached)
b)   DCC Grit Bins/Dumpy Bags - Winter Season 2018/19. All community bins that are emptied over the winter season after the initial fill will be charged as per last year, if a refill is needed. Noted.
c)   Purbeck District's Council Rough Sleeper Estimate 2018. The estimate will be carried out on the night of Tuesday 27 and morning of Wednesday 28 November. Noted.
d)   Know someone who needs a little help getting online? If you know someone who is keen to get help with computers, please book on 01305 221048. There are 50 Digital Champion volunteers spread across the county. They can show people how to use a range of devices to access the internet and this service is completely free. Noted.
e)  Volunteers of the Year ceremony - Request for nominations. It will take place on   Tuesday 12th March 2019 and is an opportunity to say “thank you” to those members of our communities who go one step further to make life better for others. Noted.
f)   Casual vacancies within six months of councillors' retirement. If a casual vacancy arises between now and 6 May (the day on which current councillors will retire), your council may co-opt to fill this but is not required to seek to do so and there are no requirements in relation to advertising this locally. Noted.
g)   Purbeck Local Plan Pre-submission Publication - How to comment.  A guide on how to comment is available at https://www.dorsetforyou.gov.uk/planning-buildings-land/planning-policy/purbeck/local-plan-review-purbeck/local-plan-review-purbeck.aspx. Noted.
h)   A new logo for a new council. The Shadow Executive Committee has just approved the new logo for Dorset Council.
It was asked if there were any cost implications for the designing the new logo and it was confirmed that it was all done in house.
 
All items of correspondence were noted.

18/19/064    Consultations and New Items for Discussion
a) Boundaries Commission report Dorset Council. The final recommendation is for East Lulworth to be located in the West Purbeck Ward. All reports can be found at  https://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/south-west/dorset/dorset. Noted.
b) Government consultation on National Parks and AONBs. 
     https://consult.defra.gov.uk/land-use/landscapes-review-call-for-evidence/ The consultation closes on the 16th December. Noted.
c) Government launches shale gas consultation. Submissions are required by the 7th of January. https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/compulsory-community-pre-application-consultation-for-shale-gas-development?utm_source=98c1d3eb-5208-461f-a05f-06d38d7d3c9c&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_content=immediate. Noted.
18/19/065  Finance
a) Payment Schedule.
It was proposed by Cllr Manuel and seconded by Cllr Strowbridge that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	Miss E Maidment

Miss E Maidment
	000452

000453
	205.50

21.83
	
	Salary October – November 2018
Re-imburse for ink cartridges

	
	
	
	
	


 It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved

 
b) Second Quarter Bank Reconciliation
The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for this meeting. The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £11303.25 agreed with the reconciled bank balance at 30th September. These were noted.
c) Second Quarter Budget Report
The second quarter budget report was duly noted.
d) Budget 2019/20
It was agreed to discuss next year’s budget at the next meeting as the Precept spreadsheet has not arrived yet.

18/19/067   Items for information or for inclusion on the next agenda
a) [bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Manuel was thanked for all her hard work for organising the fundraising and service for the Commemorative Stone. She expressed her thanks to the entire village for supporting the project. Cllr Barnes has written an article about it and has sent it to the Dorset Evening Echo and the Parish Magazine. A separate article about the bench was published in the Dorset Evening Echo.
b) It was proposed by Cllr Manuel and seconded by Cllr Strowbridge that a donation should be made to the charity that Steve Levitt supports as he does not want to be paid for making the bench. It was agreed that a donation of £100 will be given to the Royal British Legion. It was also agreed to send a thank you card to Steve Levitt and Scott Taylor from the Saw Mill.
c) It was commented upon that there is untidy land on the outskirts of the village which is within the AONB that needs to be looked into. 
Cllr Quinn to investigate.
18/19/068    Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 22nd  January 2019 at 7pm. Cllr Barnes sends his apologies.

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.54pm.



Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 22nd January 2019
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